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PENTECOST SUNDAY
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“A New Pentecost in Our Day”

May the Grace and Peace of Jesus Christ and the Power of the Holy Spirit be with you!

I am writing to you about the PASTORAL PLAN FOR PARISH RENEWAL AND RESTRUCTURING In my letter
introducing the PASTORAL PLAN, I wrote “Jesus Christ is the reason the Catholic Church exists and He is the
reason why we are working to renew our Local Church...Our PASTORAL PLAN becomes a program of renewal
when we commit ourselves anew: to be people of genuine prayer, to be people eager to be evangelizers by
professing our faith in Christ, to be people dedicated to studying the Word of God and spreading the authentic
teachings of the Catholic Church, and to be people who are truly generous, giving of our time, talent, and
treasure to our parishes and our Diocese for the sake of the Gospel.”

St. Dominic, Breese / St. Augustine, Breese
Reverend Patrick N. Peter / Reverend Charles W. Tuttle

I am happy to see that St. Dominic Parish and St. Augustine Parish are engaged in a good deal of shared
ministry. You cooperate in maintaining All Saints Academy. You share religious education programs, youth
ministry, and many activities. Furthermore, your plan allows for the addition of a lay or religious Pastoral
Associate to assist the Pastor in his duties.

As you revise your STRATEGIC PASTORAL MODEL, however, [ urge you to (1) be even more generous and
self-sacrificing in your efforts to establish a shared life and mission, and (2) to be very realistic about the
leadership that one priest can offer—even with the help of an effective Pastoral Associate. Maintaining entirely
separate committee and leadership structures, while adding another layer of committee work in the coordinating
council, seems quite unrealistic to me. I encourage you to explore the manner in which your parishes can build a
shared life and mission and move in the direction of my mandate to become a united Catholic community in
Breese.

You are partners in the operation of and support for All Saints Academy Catholic school which I hope
will continue as a strong Regional Catholic School.

The current schedule of five Sunday and Vigil Masses will obviously be unworkable when only one priest
serves your community. You must work to develop a Mass schedule that can be served by one priest, allowing
for weddings and other special occasions that occur on Saturdays and Sundays, without relying on the regular
assistance of a retired or a so-called “supply” priest.







